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It has been great to see everybody 
back after half-term, with many 
students looking well-rested after a 
break and the completion of internal 
exams, though our thoughts remain 
with those Year 11 and Year 13 
students who are still ploughing 
through their own tough exam 
schedules.

It has been a particularly busy week 
for trips. I enjoyed visiting our Year 8 
students midway through their stay 
at Oaker Wood and hearing of their 
exciting experiences doing activities 
like rafting, high ropes, and camping 
– I’m just glad I wasn’t there for the
paintballing, as I suspect the Head
may have made for a popular target.

As I write this on Thursday, the 
Middle School is looking deserted 
with so many students having just 
departed for France, while our Prep 
School students will be looking 
forward to their Aquathlon later 
this afternoon. I know that our 
Year 10 students also enjoyed their 
Geography trip on Tuesday.

With so much going on, I do hope 
that everybody is able to enjoy a 
good rest over the weekend.

Jon Tyler
Headmaster

Boarding News
Six of our international students 
stayed with us for half-term and we 
had a lovely relaxing week. 

They certainly enjoyed not having 
the alarms wake them up early in the 
morning! Although it was a chance 
to relax, we did keep the boarders 
busy with a trip to Hereford for some 
shopping, followed by a visit to the 
cinema to watch Top Gun: Maverick, 
and a day out in Birmingham. The 
boarders also made the most of the 
Boarding House’s Playstation and 
there was some fierce competition 
on the new Fifa 22 game.

Upon returning to school, we have 
welcomed some new boarders as 
part of our immersion programme.  
Marien, Maxime, Violette and Jeanne 
have all settled in really well and have 
quickly become part of the boarding 
community, and we look forward to 
welcoming Artemis this weekend. 

Although the half term has only 
just started, I would like to remind 
parents that we must have boarders' 
travel plans for the end of term as 
soon as possible. School finishes on 
the 7th July, with boarders being able 
to travel on the 8th July. 

Jonathan Rogers
Boarding Parent

Updates & 
Reminders
Middle School Cake Sale

On Friday 17th June, the Middle 
School will be hosting a cake sale, 
along the theme of Wizards. Students 
will be invited to purchase the cakes 
in the morning, so please send your 
child in with a small amount of cash 
to buy one. Proceeds will go towards 
the Middle School production of the 
Wizard of Oz. Happy Baking!

Pre-Loved School Uniform

The Friends of Lucton are collecting 
pre-loved Lucton school uniform to 
sell at the Summer Fete. Please bring 
donations in by Friday 17th June.

Middle & Senior School Sports Day 

The Middle & Senior School Sports 
Day will be on the afternoon of the 
last day of term on Thursday 7th 
July. Parents are warmly invited 
if they would like to watch. More 
details will be announced by the 
Sports Department soon.

New Online Safety Support 

As an online safety ambassador for 
CEOP, Mrs Goode would like to share 
a new resource for 4 -7 year olds 
and their parents. The website is 
based on a three-episode animated 
series called Jessie & Friends, which 
aims to equip 4 -7 year olds with the 
knowledge, skills and confidence to 
stay safe online.


